
 
 

 

 
TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

REGULAR MEETING 
OCTOBER 4, 2010 

 
The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, October 4, 2010 was called to order at 6:05 
p.m. in the Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry 
NH. 
 
PRESENT:  Chairman Robert Ramsay, Fire Chief Kevin MacCaffrie, Captain Gerard Dussault for 
Police Chief William Hart, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Town Manager David 
Caron, and Town Councilor Sean O=Keefe. ABSENT: School Superintendent Nathan Greenberg. 
 
Press: 
 
 
 PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
 
 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Motion made by Town Councilor O’Keefe to accept the minutes of April 5, 2010, June 7, 2010; 
and August 2, 2010 meetings. 
Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski 
6-0-0 
 
 
 NEW BUSINESS 
 
Wentworth & Burton Dr – Discussion took place regarding the parking in the cul-de-sac.  Public 
Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that a stop sign would be put up at the 
Wentworth & Burton intersection.  Captain Dussault advised the committee that he would send a 
letter to Stonyfield regarding the parking, and the speeding vehicles exiting the area. 
 
 
 OLD BUSINESS 
 
Kendallwood Condominiums – Discussion took place regarding the parking in the Kendallwood 
Condominium complex.  Public Works Director Czyzowski advised the committee that the Town 
owns Sandstone Circle, Boulder Drive.  The Town has a year round “No Overnight Parking” 
Ordinance that is strictly enforced during the winter months, with the towing of vehicles impeding 
snow removal, emergency response.  Chief MacCaffrie advised the committee that he has started 



 
 

 

paperwork making Sandstone Circle a “Fire Lane”. 
After much discussion, Captain Dussault advised the committee that he would forward a letter to 
the Kendallwood Condominium Association asking them to communicate to their tenants the “No 
Parking” Ordinance.  The Police Department will enforce the Town Ordinance and ticket these 
vehicles. 
 
  
 ADJOURNMENT 
 
Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to adjourn at 6:40 p.m. 
Seconded by Chief MacCaffrie 
6-0-0 
 
Next Meeting is: January 10, 2011 @ 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
Notes by: Suzanne J. Hebert            Date: October 4, 2010                             
 
Minutes typed by: Suzanne J. Hebert            Date: October 6, 2010                             
 
Approved: Traffic Safety Committee Date:                                                       
 


